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Committee Meeting Report Form

To be completed by chair after each conference. 
Name of person submitting this report:  John Hickok

Email of person submitting this report:  jhickok@fullerton.edu

Report submission date:                       ___midwinter   _X_annual

Name of committee:  Orientation/Mentoring
Name of committee chair (indicate if acting chair):  John Hickok
Committee chair e-mail address:  jhickok@fullerton.edu
Date of meeting(s):  July 11, 2009
Members present:  John Hickok, Lucas Wing Kau Mak, Nancy Pressman-Levy,  Patrick Sullivan, Sha Li Zhang
Virtual members:  none
Members absent:  none

Visitors:  none


1.  Summary of discussion and action; please indicate activities planned

for the next 5 months: (Please note: if planning to raise an issue at the Executive Board Meeting at this conference please talk with the Chair prior to the meeting.)

1.  Appreciation to all.  First and foremost, John thanked everyone for all their dedicated work to make Friday’s Orientation/Mentoring program a success!  From the feedback heard, the event was very well received!  See the attached photos as a showcase of all our hard work (thanks to Judith for the photos).

2.  Next year’s committee membership.  Only John and Patrick are continuing, though Lucas and Nancy can renew.  Sha Li said she will work on finding new committee members for us.  Once we get new members, we can share the tasks among more.

3. The PowerPoint.  We all extended our appreciation to Kathleen Weibel for her wonderful PPT of Chicago.  Pat noted that we should consider, for next year, making the PPT have a component (or perhaps even a separate/second PPT) on the conference itself, not just the outside city.  In other words, the logistics of the conference centers, hotels, walking routes, etc.—illustrated with photos.  Pat noted she had a sample such PPT from a previous year.  (Action item Pat: email this PPT to the committee)

4. Mentoring.  We thanked Patrick for his tremendous work here, as the point-person for mentoring.  We acknowledged how there are two aspects of the mentoring: (1) the one-on-one “matching” mentoring of mentors with mentees beforehand by email; and (2) the table mentors for group mentoring the night of our orientation.  The first required a lot of advance prep-work by Patrick—i.e., emailing, matching, coordinating.  The number of actual participants for (1) was only 28.  When asked if this number was worth all the time, Patrick noted “yes, it meant a lot to those requesting it.”  So we agreed to continue it next year.  As for the table mentors, they seemed to be effective too.  We noted that at many tables it was not evident who the mentor was.  So for next year, we suggested a seat sign (or a lapel button?) saying “Mentor”   We felt designating tables by type (Academic, Public, etc.) was effective---helped with better placing of same-type mentors.   The “Conference Tips” sheets---put together by Patrick with advisement from Pat---was also good and should be repeated.

5. Orientation Program.  The program went well!  These are some suggestions for next year:

· the speakers don’t need a full 10 minutes each; 5 minutes is sufficient

· many international guests arrived EARLY, while we were still trying to set up and designate the tables, and therefore sat at the wrong tables.  Likewise, guests arrived late, and so just went to the back of the room.  Suggestion1: more of us, if possible, arrive earlier for setting up.  Suggestion2: more of us stand at the doors, to serve as ushers to direct guests...perhaps with “Host” lapel buttons?

· our expectation was around 100, which was an underestimate…there were over 120.  Suggestion: perhaps plan on 120 next year (try to get firm numbers, if possible, from Delin)

· the order of the program: speakers--PPT--prizes--mentoring--snacks worked well; we agreed to repeat it

6. Raffle.   We felt the new method of the raffle—raffling prizes to tables one at a time so each table felt it “had a chance”—worked okay.   The numbered raffle tickets for each chair/table worked well.   Taking the prizes to them and asking them where they were from (with the wireless mic) also worked fine.  And the glass bowl with numbers inside was good, but the folded index cards were too cumbersome…perhaps numbered ping pong balls next time.   What was very hectic, and took a lot of time just before the start of the program, was trying to hurriedly cluster the prizes in equivalent “value amounts” so that tables received more-or-less equal values of prizes.  We discussed how to better handle this (maybe not cluster next time?  Give out many more very small prizes, instead of a clump of, say, 4 flash drives.)  We agreed to discuss this further at Midwinter.

7. Prizes.  We gave appreciation to Nancy for being the point-person on prize solicitation/collection, as well as everyone who contributed items personally (in fact, some of the most “ooh!-ahh!” gifts were donated from us!).  A challenge was getting a definitive list ahead of time.   We didn’t fully know what total prizes we had until just before the orientation.   We discussed trying to get a more definitive list, sooner, for next time.   We also discussed how we might share the vendor-solicitation workload (so it is not all on Nancy only) and where we might seek gifts if vendors become less forthcoming.  We will need to discuss this further at Midwinter.

8.  Next meeting.  We agreed to stay in touch by email during the Fall, and then begin our task planning at Midwinter in Boston, January 2010
2. Midwinter Meeting Only: Review current committee roster and list all continuing members and any members whose term will end this year and who wish to be reappointed for a second two-year term. Include yourself if applicable:

3. List names and e-mails of potential new members. 

None identified
4. List any members who have indicated interest in serving on another IRRT committee or running for an IRRT office. Include yourself, if applicable. 

Sha Li will be leaving the committee for IRRT Exec.
5. Who would you recommend to serve as chair next year? Indicate if you are interested in serving as chair again. 
John Hickok is happy to continue as Chair through 2011.
6. Please write any other comments about the committee's membership here. 
If Lucas and Nancy will be going off the committee, along with Sha Li, then the committee is in urgent need of new members.
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